
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

16 July 2021 
Dear Parent/Carer,  
 
Re: Update Letter July 2021 
 
Staggered Return September 2021 
 
The current guidance from the government has recently been released and is instructing schools to conduct 
initial on-site Coronavirus testing prior to students returning to face-to-face teaching as was the case in the 
Spring term. As staff are not due to return until Wednesday 1 September, this means that we will have no 
choice but to implement a staggered return to school. Please see the table below for an outline of how this 
will run – year groups are for the 2021/22 academic year. Further details with regards to the testing 
process will follow in the summer holiday. We are hopeful that this current guidance does not change over 
the course of the summer break. In the event that this happens, we will be in contact with parents/carers.  
 

 Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 Year 11 

Wednesday 1 
September 

Year 7 will attend 
school to undertake 
the first of their on-
site LFD tests. An 
appointment time, 
along with details 
regarding the testing 
will be sent out over 
the summer. 

 
 

The school will be closed to all other year groups for the 
scheduled Teacher Training Day to take place 

Thursday 2 
September 

8:30-3:10 
Year 7 will begin the 
first day of term. The 
day will begin with a 
short assembly 
followed by time with 
their form tutor. 
Students will begin to 
access some lessons 
and complete some 
baseline tests.  

 
 
 

Students will only attend school for their 
lateral flow test. An appointment time for 

either Thursday or Friday, along with a 
reminder of the details regarding the 

testing, will be sent out over the summer. 
 
 
 

Students will be able to access remote 
learning activities via Microsoft Teams on 

these days.  

Year 11 students 
will only attend 
school for their 
lateral flow test. 
An appointment 
time, along with 
a reminder of 
the details 
regarding the 
testing, will be 
sent out over the 
summer. 

Friday 3 
September 

8:30-3:10 
Year 7 will be 
following a bespoke 
timetable for the day.  

8:30-3:10 
Year 11 will 
commence their 
on-site provision. 
Students will be 



 
 

 

directed to form 
bases upon 
arrival and will 
access 
timetabled 
lessons. 

Monday 6 
September 

8:30-3:10 
Full on-site provision 
will begin. Students 
are to go to form 
bases upon arrival. 

8:40-
3:10 
Full on-
site 
provision 
will 
begin. 
Students 
are to go 
to form 
bases 
upon 
arrival. 

8:40-3:10 
Full on-site 
provision will 
begin. 
Students are 
to go to form 
bases upon 
arrival. 

8:40-3:10 
Full on-site 
provision will 
begin. 
Students are 
to go to form 
bases upon 
arrival. 

8:30-3:10 
Full on-site 
provision will 
begin. Students 
are to go to form 
bases upon 
arrival. 

 
Students will undertake the second of their on-site lateral flow tests at an agreed point on either Monday 
6, Tuesday 7 or Wednesday 8 September. Normal lessons will continue to run during this period and 
students will be expected to attend school as normal. 
 
Staffing Update  
 
From September 2021, Mrs Parker-Browne will be taking on the Assistant Headteacher’s role for SEND.  
Mrs Laidlaw will be taking on the Deputy Headteacher role for Inclusion and Achievement.  
 
Heads of Year will be, where possible, following their year group through their Hungerhill journey. Please 
see below the overview for 2021/22. 
 
Year 7 – Mr C Tomlinson 
Year 8 – Mrs D Herd 
Year 9 – Ms G Galloway  
Year 10 – Ms S Archibald 
Year 11 – Mrs S Lane 
 
The following teaching staff members are leaving Hungerhill and we wish them all the very best in their 
new ventures: Mr Doidge, Mrs Francis, Mr Shaw and Mrs Wake.  
 
We wish Miss Clayton and Ms White all the very best at Doncaster UTC.  
 
We are looking forward to welcoming the following staff members in September Miss Baker, Miss Holland, 
Miss Hutton, Mr Lovett, Ms Lund, Mrs Gregory, Miss Fardell and Miss Roper.  
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

Free School Meals – Summer 2021 
 
Students in receipt of free school meals will receive vouchers weekly from the school over the summer 
holiday, these will be distributed on a Monday. 
 
Please be mindful that our plans are subject to change, based on the latest government guidance and 
based on our capacity to test both staff and students on their return to school. Please can we remind 
parents that if they wish to contact the school, they should do so via the ‘Send Us a Message’ form on the 
school website. Please be mindful that this will be checked intermittently throughout the summer break.  
 
Finally, we hope you all manage to have some quality family time over the summer break, with the lifting of 
restrictions. The Leadership Team and all the staff look forward to welcoming all students back into school 
in September.   
 
Thank you for your continued support throughout what has been a challenging year. Please take a moment 
to review our summer newsletter which showcases our fantastic students.  
 

Yours sincerely 

 
 

 

Mrs L Pond 

Headteacher 

 

 

Mrs S Parker-Browne 

Deputy Headteacher 

 

 

Mr P Storey 

Deputy Headteacher  

 


